MAY NEWSLETTER 2020

CRUSADE IN SIERRA LEONE

From the 26-28th February, we ran a crusade in Segbwema Town in the Kailahun District of Sierra Leone.
This resulted in 586 people receiving Christ as well as many healings. The Chief was so impressed at watching
the Lord heal the sick instantly, that he gave us an acre of land to build a Christian Church and School. We
started building straight away and it is already up to roof height, just waiting to be roofed.

Please see the letter of appreciation from Chief Ganganbor below.

Dear Evangelist Suzanne,

With references of the above subject, on behalf of my people, we all want to appreciate you for your laudable
venture in the construction of the multipurpose structure for the use of worship and learning institution for the
people and children within the community.

For the past decades, no government institution or international organisation have ever done such, so we are
all appreciating your ministry for doing this wonderful gesture in building this multipurpose structure within
our community through the help of Christ Jesus.

Secondly, we will continue to appreciate the ministry for the impact this building will create in our lives and
we will continue to work with the ministry to achieve its goals

So far Evangelist, we want to assure you that this structure will be used for its intended purpose. I serve as a
supervisor to ensure that proper work is done with your expenditure.

With Regards,

Sincerely Yours,

Chief Gangangor.

Dedicating the land to God School & Church building under construction

WORK THAT WE NO LONGER SUPPORT. ,

We often get phone calls or emails from countries we no longer support financially. We are encouraged that
the work we started there years ago, and where they became ‘God sufficient’ are still continuing to grow. The
orphanages we handed over to other people to run by setting up their own charities. We have had reports
from Zambia where we started four orphanages and established large vegetable gardens in each of them.



